
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

The Board of Supervisors of Salem Township will conduct a public hearing on Wednesday 

July 16, 2025 at 6:00 p.m. in the Salem Township Municipal Building, 244 Congruity 

Road, Greensburg, PA 15601 on the request of Penn Home & Farm, LLC and John & 

Patricia Kilpatrick to vacate any interest the Township may have in a unopened 50’ wide 

proposed street extending from the western side of Mark Drive, between Westmoreland 

County Tax Map Parcel No. 57-12-08-0-006 and 57-12-08-0-007, a distance of 

approximately 122’ to its terminus at the property of Penn Home & Farm bearing 

Westmoreland County Tax Map Parcel No. 57-12-00-0-021. This area was originally laid 

out as a “proposed 50’ street” running between Lot 7 and Lot 8 in the Garden Courts Plan 

of Lots dated April 20, 1962 and recorded with the Recorder of Deeds of Westmoreland 

County, PA in Plan Book 41, Page10.  If approved, the Board of Supervisors will then 

consider the enactment of an Ordinance vacating the area of the “proposed 50’ street” at 

their public meeting on Wednesday July 16, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. in the Salem Township 

Municipal Building, 244 Congruity Road, Greensburg, PA 15601. This Notice will serve 

as notice of both the public hearing and the proposed Ordinance. Copies of the request to 

vacate the roadway and the proposed Ordinance are available for review and photocopy in 

the office of the Secretary of Salem Township during normal business hours. Anyone with 

an interest in tis matter should arrange to attend the public hearing and meeting at the times, 

date and place set forth above.  

                                                                 BY:  Gary A. Falatovich, Township Solicitor 


